

Meeting Minutes May 6th, 2020 Virtual Meeting hosted by Tim Steck

Attendees: 16; Bert Jacobson, Bonnie Mueller, Jim Mueller, Licia Shultz, Jerry Shultz, Peggy Steck, Tim Steck, Bren Wamsley, Lorin Wamsley, Bruce Harmon, John Schmidt, Mike Glass, Russ Walters, Keith Olson, Alan Bowers and Dana Zimmer.

President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm.

Peggy and Tim Steck read the April 2020 meeting minutes for everyone to read. They were approved with correction. Note: no deposit has been paid to Valley River Inn for the banquet.

Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurers' report and it was approved as presented. A reminder was presented that all officers need to pay their membership dues.

# **Old Business**

# 501(c)(3)

Things are moving forward. Business cards and letter head have been finalized and will be ordered.

John Schmidt has created a presentation.

Bruce Harmon's tri-fold verbiage is finalized, but he wants to change some pictures. Then it's ready for print.

Tim Steck is still working on the website, making small changes as needed.

The donor stickers are also finalized for donors to put on their cars.

# **Sponsor Testimonials**

Sponsor Testimonials are on the web site and a few are submitted. Tim created a form for submitting the testimonials, Lorin approves them and sends them to the Secretary and she puts them on the website.

# **EESCC** Trifold

It is approved. It was decided that professional printing is not necessary and Bonnie Mueller will print them as needed.

# Larison Hillclimb

Mike Glass reported that the Forest Service put off billing for the use of the road until shortly before the event date. Mike reported that it appears that everything else will cause the event to be impossible to put on. The forest Service needs a two week notice to put on the event. We can't change the date due to other scheduling. It will depend on when public events are opening up. No official announcement will be made as this time. A final decision will be made two weeks before the event. Mike reported that no event planning will be made as this time.

# Banquet

Page 1 of 3

No new updates. If we don't have enough events this year, then a suggestion was made to have a picnic or party for a year end get together instead.

### June Events

Roseburg: Lorin heard back from his contact at the Roseburg Fairgrounds. If public gatherings open up of a size large enough, determined by the Governor or County Commissioners, then we can have the event. The track may need to be cleaned before our arrival. Lorin Wamsley will check in to that. We are going to plan like the event will happen. Keith Olsen will chair the event and use the course from two years ago. We'll wait until two weeks before the event for a final decision.

HooDoo: Lorin also heard back from his contact and they are planning on us having our event there. It will also depend on opening of public gatherings. We are all hoping we can have this event. We will wait as long as possible to make a final determination. Tim Steck and Bert Jacobson will chair the event.

#### Calendars

Some calendars have been delivered to Bert Jacobson, Jim and Bonnie Mueller and to the Wamsley's. Lorin has delivered calendars to all sponsors. No one has picked any up from the contacts on the website. There is a link on the website to download a pdf version of the calendar. Alan Bowers won the "guess the calendar theme" contest. He will receive a certificate for an event entry.

# **New Business**

#### Venue Update

Willamette Pass is not available this year. Valley River Center is open for that date, so we will move the July 25<sup>th</sup> and 26<sup>th</sup> event to VRC.

As noted above, HooDoo is on as long as public gatherings open up.

#### Website Updates

Tim updated the Schedule page on the website during the meeting, the schedule is current as of May 6<sup>th</sup>. Changes will be posted as things change.

#### **Event Trophies**

Bonnie reported she was hesitant to order trophies because of the unknown factor of how many events we will be able to have. She has an item picked out and thought she would order enough for six events. It will be a surprise.

#### **Additional Agenda Items**

#### Sponsors

It was brought up, what are we going to do for sponsors if anything other than the usual. Lorin stated that all sponsors are still receiving marketing via our calendar, EESCC emails, newsletters, course map backers for a weekend if we have that opportunity to run, and continual website presence and testimonials.

#### **Bruce Harmon**

He reported that his son is a co-owner in a new business that focuses on re-financing car loans. They can lower the interest rate for car loans. Bruce thought it would be helpful to many club members and also help his son get going. A suggestion was made that he become a club sponsor.

# **Newsletter Release**

Jim will add the sponsor testimonials to the newsletter.

# **Adjourn Meeting**

The meeting was adjourned at 7:42 pm

Respectfully Submitted, Peggy Steck

### **Homework Assignments**

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting.

MAY Jamie black	JUN	Lorin Wamsley	JUL
AUG	SEP		ОСТ

Bert Jacobson – will repair bad wiring on registration trailer lights Bert Jacobson – will add break away cable for brakes on the registration trailer Jim Mueller – April Newsletter Release